Minutes of the Meeting of Upton with Fishley Parish Council held on Thursday, 9th May 2013 in the Village Hall
Present:
Mr Crane 

Mr Armes

Mrs Whelpton


Mrs Pitchers

Mrs Durrant 

Mr Brown
County Councillor Tom Garrod.
Election of Chairman:
Nicholas Crane was re-elected unanimously as Chairman of the Council. Philip Armes was unanimously re-elected as Vice-Chairman.
Apologies:

Mr Leonard-Morgan

Declarations of Interests in Items on the Agenda and Requests for Dispensations:
Anne Whelpton reminded the meeting of her interest in the boat dyke.
Minutes:
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 14th March 2013 were agreed to be correct, and were signed by Nicholas Crane, as Chairman of the Parish Council.

Matters Arising:

1. Broadland District Council cancelled the charge to business rates for the boat dyke car park; there is relief available at present as the Parish Council has no other rateable land.
2. The clerk has left a message with David Lemon, architect for the Parochial Church Council, to call to discuss the repair of the front wall at the churchyard.  The Diocese cannot give advice on the repair.  One suggestion is to remove the wall and to slope the ground back away from the road.  The clerk was asked to discuss options with the PCC.
3. The old school playing field has been let from 1st May for 364 days. The tenant has expressed an interest in renting the land for five years, of 364 days each.
Correspondence:

1. Acle Parish Council has sent notice of its intention to produce a Neighbourhood Plan for the civil parish of Acle.  Neighbourhood Plans provide the opportunity for defined local communities, such as parishes, villages or urban neighbourhoods to prepare statutory planning documents for their area.  So long as the plan is in broad conformity with the strategic plan for the area, (i.e. Broadland District Joint Core Strategy or Local Plan), Neighbourhood Plans allow local communities to influence the nature of development in their area in the future.

The Acle Neighbourhood Plan is likely to include:

· Support for mixed residential and commercial properties along The Street

· Improvements to The Green with the reduction of roads in the area

· Support for cycle tracks in and around the village

· Support for good design for any new housing in the village, linking housing development to the BDC Pattern Book

The councillors expressed their concern at any reduction of car parking in Acle as they felt that this would reduce the viability of the local businesses.  They also queried the impact on traffic through Acle if The Windle were closed. The clerk will write to express the Council’s concerns and to ask that the Council be involved in any consultations.
2. The clerk explained that Acle Parish Council is hoping to buy some land for an extension to the cemetery. One possible site is the land to the north of the existing cemetery, which is technically within the civil parish of Upton with Fishley.  The councillors had no objections to Acle using this land for a cemetery so long as no financial obligation fell to the Council.
3. The Broads Authority has sent details of its Strategic Priority Objectives for 2013/14. This was noted.
4. There was a complaint that the footpath across to Acle had been ploughed over, but it has since been re-marked.

5. The councillors are invited to a Norfolk Association of Local Councils “café cluster” event on Tuesday, 21st May at Ranworth, to meet people from nearby councils.
6. Details have been received of the Growth Triangle Area Action Plan on the outskirts of Norwich.
7. Gt Yarmouth Borough Council has sent details of its progress with its Local Plan.

8. The Council’s insurance renewal was received.  It was agreed that the cover was adequate and the renewal was approved.
9. Details of the Norfolk ALC conference have been received.  The clerk will attend.
Accounts:
The clerk presented the Accounts for the year ended 31st March 2013. These were discussed and approved.  The clerk and the Chairman signed the Accounts on behalf of the Council.
Section One of the Annual Return, prepared from the Accounts, was reviewed and adopted.  Section Two of the Annual Return was read and it was agreed that it should be completed.

The notice of audit and details of electors’ rights have been posted on the Council’s website.
Treasurer’s Report:





       £
Balance b/f at 14th March 2013



8,006.42
Receipts:

Mooring fees





            9,895.80
Funeral fees






   120.00





Grazing fee – two months




   176.68
BDC – first half precept




2,775.00

Grazing fee – Old School Field



   381.00

BDC – New Homes Bonus




1,107.76
Cheques for payment:

George Taylor – work at Old School Field


   629.00

Get Mapping – subscription




     48.00

Anglian Water dd – Old playing field



     14.16
Pauline James – clerk’s fee and exps – April


   400.11
Pauline James – clerk’s fee and exps – May


   323.44

Norfolk Pension Fund





     99.07

HMRC – PAYE – April




     71.20
HMRC – PAYE – May




     71.20

Acle PC – share of exps




     98.50

J Barber – bus shelter





     25.00

Norfolk ALC – subs





   142.29

Nfk Rural Community Council – subs


     20.00

Broker Network – insurance




   539.94

Garden Guardian – grasscutting 2 months


1,715.12

VAT payable dd





4,959.41

Transfer to EA reserve bank account



3,383.00

Transfer to savings account




9,000.00
Balance c/f at 9th May 2013




   923.22



Savings Account




          13,936.76

Savings Account




                   0.29




Repairs and Renewals Accounts (£7,383 + £35,000)
          42,383.00

Active Saver (EA)




          21,340.00
Total monies





        £78,583.27
The above cheques were approved for signature.

Planning Matters:
1. Between meetings an application for Mr Thompson, Keepers Cottage, Prince of Wales Road – erection of detached garage and widen existing access was received. The councillors had no objection to the plans.  The application has since been approved by Broadland District Council.
Village Hall and Playing Field:

Bookings at the village hall continue to be good.  There is a plant sale on 12th May to raise funds for the hall.
The clerk will place the order for the outdoor table tennis table, to be sited near to the outdoor exercise equipment.
Boat Dyke and Staithe:

No correspondence has been received.
Any Other Business:

1.
Ginny Pitchers reported that Keith has kindly repainted a bench at the pond and will do the other bench shortly.
2.
The next meeting will be on Thursday, 13th June 2013.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.00 p.m.

Signed.............................



Dated: 13th June 2013.


Chairman
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